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Mr. Chairman,  

Distinguished delegates, 

On behalf of the Board of Auditors, it is my privilege to present its report on the United 

Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund (the Fund) for the financial year ended 31 December 2020.  

Audit Opinion 

The Board issued an unqualified audit opinion, confirming that the financial statements of 
the Fund present fairly, in all material respects, the net assets available for its  benefits as at 

31 December 2020 and the changes in net assets available for benefits and its cash flows for 
the year then ended, in accordance with the International Public Sector Accounting 
Standards (IPSAS) and International Accounting Standard 26.  

Key findings 

The Board did not identify significant errors, omissions or misstatements from the review of 
the financial records of the Fund for the year ended 31 December 2020. However, the Board 
identified scope for improvements in the areas of the census data, cash management, 
reputational risk, external managers and external advisers. 
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reputational risk of the vendors, external managers, advisers and other third parties on an 
ongoing basis.  

In area of external managers, the Board noted that there was no standardization regarding 

the requirements established for reporting to the Office of Investment Management. 
Furthermore, the Office did not provide evidence that it carried out the monthly performance 
reviews to external managers during 2020, as required by the external manager policy. 

Financial Position 

As at December 2020, the total assets of the Fund amounted to $81.79 billion (2019: $72.29 
billion) and the total liabilities amounted to $0.27 billion (2019: $0.26 billion). The net assets 
available for benefits amounted to $81.51 billion (2019: $72.03 billion), which represented 
an increase of $9.48 billion (13.15 per cent) compared with the increase of $11.26 billion in 

2019. The Fund’s assets consist mainly of investments, representing 98.90 per cent ($80.89 
billion) of the total assets.  

The total income of the Fund in 2020 amounted to $12.37 billion (2019: $14.05 billion), 
comprising investment income of $9.52 billion (2019: $11.36 billion), contributions of $2.85 

billion (2019: $2.69 billion) and income from services provided to the United Nations of 
$0.007 billion. The total expenses of the Fund were $2.89 billion (2019: $2.79 billion), 
comprising benefit payments of $2.79 billion (2019: $2.70 billion) and administrative 
expenses and other expenses amounting to $0.10 billion (2019: $0.09 billion). 

Status of previous recommendations 

The Board verified the status of implementation of previous years’ recommendations up to 
the period ended 31 December 2019. Of the 44 outstanding recommendations, the Fund 
implemented 30 (68.2 per cent), 13 (29.5 per cent) are under implementation and 1 (2.3 per 

cent) have been overtaken by events. 

This concludes my introductory statement. I would be happy to provide any clarification or 
additional information that the Committee may require.  

Thank you. 
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